Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS
LAGUNA III DISTRICT ENGINEERING OFFICE )

REGIONAL OFFICE IV-A
Mariflor Subd., Brgy. Del Remedio, San Pablo City

March 25, 2019

MA. VICTORIA S. GREGORIO
OIC-Director

Procurement Service

Department of Public Works and Highways
Port Area, Manila

Madam:

This is in compliance to Memorandum dated March 22, 2019 with subject Deadline for the
Submission of the FY 2019 Final Annual Procurement Plan (APP) for Civil Works,
Consulting Services, and Goods and Services Contracts.

We would like to inform you that we have not identified any Consulting Services in our
scheduled procurement activities for this year, FY 2019.

This Memorandum shall serve as Certification, to this effect.

cc: Office of the Regional Director, Procurement Unit, Region Office No. IV-A
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